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Williamsburg County School Board of Trustees’
Regular Board Meeting Minutes
Monday, September 27, 2010
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, South Carolina

Members Present for Pre-Board Meeting Workshop: Rev. Norman Gamble, Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Kent Evans,
Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. W. C. Henryhand, Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie

Members Present for Regular Board Meeting: Rev. Norman Gamble, Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Kent Evans, Mr.
Charles Garner, Mr. W. C. Henryhand, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie

Member Absent: Mr. Joseph Lee

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Barnes, Dr. Bernice Cooper, Mr. Glen Kennedy, Ms. Christine Green, Mrs.
Claire Murdoch, Mr. Leroy Campbell, Mr. Alfred Darby, Ms. Bonnie King, Dr. Fred Moore, Mr. Alex Montgomery, Mr.
Boykin Parson, Mr. Robert Scott, Attorney Charles Boykin, Ms. Michelle Dukes, and Mrs. Joann Fulton

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gamble, who also led the invocation.

All persons were asked to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

Adoption of Agenda
A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle to adopt the agenda. The motion

to adopt the agenda was carried unanimously, (4-0). The Chair did not vote.

Public Comment
There were none.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie to approve the minutes from

the August 23, 2010, Regular Board Meeting. The motion was carried unanimously (4-0). The Chair did not vote.

Action Items
A. Rev. Gamble stated that the Hopewell Senior Day Care Center, Inc.'s Request for the use of a building had
been withdrawn for resubmission at a later date. He stated that no action was necessary.

B. A motion was made by Mr. Charles Garner and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle to approve the Williamsburg
County Boys to Men Club’s Fundraiser Request, with stipulations as outlined in Purchasing - Code DJE-R - Article
5 — Property Management. (Attached)

Mr. Henryhand stated that the public should be able to bid on items that are being auctioned. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes
informed him that the policy would allow the public to bid on items. The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The
Chair did not vote.

C. A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to approve the first reading of the
following policies: JFABD — Admission of Homeless Students, JFB — School Choice, JKA- Corporal
Punishment/Physical Force, and GBC — Employee Compensation and Benefits. The motion was carried
unanimously, (5-0). The Chair did not vote.
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D. A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to allow Board Members to attend
the South Carolina School Board's Association’s Advocacy Board Session at Kingstree Senior High School on
September 30, 2010. The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The Chair did not vote.

E. The Chair appointed Mr. Charles Gamer and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie as delegates to the South Carolina
School Boards Association's Annual Business Meeting on December 41, with one vote each. The motion was
carried unanimously, (5-0). The Chair did not vote.

Information Iltems

A Finance

Johnson Control was not ready to do their presentation; the Chair stated that the group would present after
Executive Session.

Ms. Christine Green presented the General Funds Information to Board Members. Dr. Jefferson-Bamnes stated that
there was a possibility that the district could use some federal monies to fund positions, by shifting positions from
local to federal, but the funds would require careful monitoring.

Mrs. McKenzie asked about the overtime salary that appeared on the financial statement. Ms. Green explained that
finance did not budget enough in that item line. She also stated that the overtime included temporary workers,
stipends, part-time employees, and one employee who is a long-term substitute. Ms. Green said that all she would
need to do was to transfer funds to that account. Rev. Gamble suggested that Ms. Green allot more money to that
line item next year.

Board Member Input
Ms. Bartelle informed Board Members, and thanked Dr. Jefferson-Barnes for having been the guest speaker at a

program that past Saturday that involved over 100 students.

Mr. Henryhand asked about overnight parking procedures for school buses. He said that a driver had complained
about the cost of gas to travel from home to St. Mark Elementary to pick up her school bus. Ms. Green stated that
buses are parked at Kingstree Senior High, C. E. Murray High, D. P. Cooper Elementary, St. Mark Elementary, and
Hemingway High Schools. She also informed the board that centralized parking was a policy mandated by the
state, and that the school district had no control over the situation. The Superintendent said that she would
investigate the issue.

Executive Session
A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle that the Board convene in Executive
Session to discuss items listed on the agenda.

A. Discussion of Election, Transfer, Termination, Retirement and/or Resignation of Staff

The motion was carried unanimously, (5-0). The Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Executive Session at
6:30 p. m.

Open Session
A motion was made by Ms. Barbara McKenzie and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans that the Board convene in Open

Session to vote on any matters per Executive Session discussion. The motion was carried unanimously, (4-0). The
Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Open Session at 6:55 p. m.
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Personnel Actions

Resignation

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Ms. Barbara McKenzie that the Board accept the
resignation of Ms. Lisa Durant. The motion was carried unanimously, (4-0). The Chair did not vote.

Employment

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board accept the
administration’s recommendation to employ the following personnel for 2010-2011 school year: Professional: Mr.
Christakumar Gadde and Ms. Veronica Moye'. The motion was carried unanimously, (4-0). The Chair did not vote.

Retired

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board accept the
administration’s recommendation to employ the following retired personnel for the 2010-2010 school: Ms. Patricia
E. Bolyn. The motion was carried unanimously, (4-0). The Chair did not vote.

Public Comment

Mr. Alfred Darby, a school district employee, asked the board for information under the Freedom of Information Act,
to include the district's 2010-2011 organizational chart with the names of certified personnel, their years of
experience, salary schedules, and the policy on board member voting on staff.

Mr. Alex Montgomery, Executive Director of the Williamsburg County Boys to Men Club, provided a synopsis of the
activities of the organization, to include home repairs, refurbishing air conditioners for the elderly, and their
partnership with Kingstree Senior High's athletic department. He asked for the school district's support in their
endeavors.

Mr. Robert Scott, a Williamsburg County resident, congratulated the school district on meeting 50% AYP, and
asked what the district would do to assure other schools would meet AYP also.

Finance

Johnson Controls representatives provided an overview of the savings realized by the school district in allowing
their firm to provide energy-saving programs. They indicated that the energy-saving programs, that have been
initiated, have resulted in an overall savings $25,608.00.

Adjournment
A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mr. Charles Gamer that the meeting be adjourned. The
motion was carried unanimously, (4-0). The Vice-Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p. m.

Note: There is a i'jerence in votes, because two board members left the meeting early, and at different times.
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School Board Conferences for 2010 — October through December
1. NSBA T+L Conference — October 19-21, Phoenix, AZ
2. Regular School Board Meeting — October 25, 2010
3. Risky Business Seminar — November 17-19, Myrtle Beach, SC
4. Legislative & Advocacy Conference & Delegate Assemble — December 3-5, Hilton Head, SC





